
QUESTION TAKEN ON NOTICE 
 
ADDITIONAL ESTIMATES - 25 FEBRUARY 2014 
 
IMMIGRATION AND BORDER PROTECTION PORTFOLIO 
 
(AE14/235)  PROGRAMME – 1.1: Visa and Migration 
 
 
Senator Carr (Written) asked: 
 
Since the previous November Estimates, the DIBP were expecting to brief the current 
Government on the report, has this been completed? If not, why? If so, what were the 
contents of the briefing?  
 
What have you advised the Government in terms of recommendations? 
 
Has the Government responded yet? 
 
 
 
Answer: 
 
The department is briefing the government on the Joint Standing Committee on 
Migration report, Inquiry into the Migration Treatment of Disability: Enabling 
Australia, but does not disclose the nature of its advice to government. 
 


